
 
 

 
 
 

ANNOUNCEMENT TO SHIPPING 
IJmond North Sea Canal Area 
Central Nautical Management 

 
 
Announcement No.   77/2021 IJmuiden, 24 December 2021 
 
Subject:  Update of Announcement No. 33/2020 ‘Engineering works in the Afgesloten IJ 

near the Amsterdam Central Station’  
 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area, who is also the (State) 
Harbour Master, announces the following: 
 
Description of the activities 
In the period between 17 January 2022 and the end of September 2022, engineering works will 
be carried out for the construction of the IJboulevard bicycle parking facility. The engineering 
works involve the following activities: 
 

• Foundation of the objects for the collision protection system, Pier 10 and Jetty 14.       
During the activities, Vessel Traffic Services from an on-site VTS ship will be in place.   
Period: From 17 January 2022 to 18 February 2022. 

• The rough structure of the collision protection system, Waterplein Oost, and Pier 10.  
Period: Until the end of May 2022. 

• Rough structure and ground level design of Jetty 14.  
        Period: From 17 January 2022 to the end of June 2022. 

• Ground level design, construction of the quay and the wooden jetty for the collision 
protection system. 
Period: From the beginning of April 2022 to the end of September 2022. 

 
Consequences for shipping  
Expansion of the work area 
In connection with the above-mentioned engineering works, the current work area will be 
expanded in a westerly direction from 10 January 2022 to the end of June 2022 (see the Annex 
with the general map of the work area). 
https://www.portofamsterdam.com/en/announcement/traffic-decree-director-cnb-introducing-
prohibition-shipping-traffic-entering-work 
 
Announcement No. 33/2020 remains in full force. 
 
Should you have any questions about this Announcement, please contact the Duty Operations 
Manager at the following telephone number: +31 205 234 692. 
 
 
 

https://www.portofamsterdam.com/en/announcement/traffic-decree-director-cnb-introducing-prohibition-shipping-traffic-entering-work
https://www.portofamsterdam.com/en/announcement/traffic-decree-director-cnb-introducing-prohibition-shipping-traffic-entering-work


 

 
 
 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area, who is also the (State) 
Harbour Master, 

 
 
 
J.H.M. Mateyo 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


